

A 501(c)3 Non-Profit Organization

Board of Directors

President

Dave Ault Garden Grove Disposal

Vice President

Richard Porras

Liz Polisar

Secretary

Community Leader

Treasurer

Jane Oglesby

Community Leader

January 6, 2010

The Honorable Mayor William J. Dalton City of Garden Grove P.O. Box 3070 Garden Grove, CA 92842

Dear Mayor Dalton and Garden Grove City Council Members:

For several years, the Garden Grove Community Foundation (GGCF) and the Garden Grove Chamber of Commerce has worked on numerous joint projects. They have all been successful due to the unique partnership and support from each organization.

Our Boards of Directors would like to pursue another partnership with an event called the "Taste of Garden Grove." We are requesting the City's approval to designate the use of the Village Green Park and Courtyard Center for one day, **Tuesday**, **June 15**, **2010** to be used for the "Taste of Garden Grove." This event will help promote local businesses and showcase Garden Grove's best eateries.

We hope to receive your approval for the use the Village Green and Courtyard Center by Monday, January 18th, so that we can proceed with planning the event. If you have any questions, please call the GGCF at (714) 741-5280.

Thank you for your continued support of our organizations!

Sincerely,

Dave Ault, President

Garden Grove Community Foundation

Sandy Thomas, Chairperson of the Board Garden Grove Chamber of Commerce

Approved for Agenda Listing

Matthew Fertal City Manager

Board Members:

John Borack • Bruce Broadwater • Robin Capalbo • Harry Krebs • Steve Jones • Tuan Lam • Manny Nunes • John Smalley

Board Alternates:* Jeremy Harris • Ruby Lau • Phil Wolfgramm